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HQ Update





Despite a number of funding hurdles I am very pleased to announce work has started on the new HQ. Demolition of the old building will start the week commencing 2nd July. Although work has started we still need to raise a further £12,000 to enable us to complete the project and open for business again in the autumn. This is a final plea for help in terms of a financial donation – if you can help please contact Colin Haywood on 01920 466976 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:email familyhaywood@aol.com" ��email familyhaywood@aol.com�














Section Reports





Beavers: The colony has relocated to District HQ this term to make way for work to start on the new HQ. Congratulations to the colony who took 2nd place at the District Handy Craft Competition in February. Beavers recently enjoyed a visit to Ware Fire Station. They had the opportunity to try on uniforms, have a good look over a Fire Engine and play with the horn and sirens. The visit culminated in everyone having a go with the hose, where most of them got a 'bit' wet! They had an enormous amount of fun.


Cubs: The Otter Pack decided to run an outdoor programme this term. The boys attended an activity weekend at Phasels Wood Camp site on the 22nd June and according to reports they had a fantastic time doing archery, rifle shooting, abseiling and rock climbing. Finally congratulations on winning the Go karting competition for the 8th consecutive year. 


Scouts: The troop had a busy term of competitions. 


The team came a fantastic second place in the lightweight behind a brilliant 3rd ware team (they were 21 points in front of us). A sleepover in March enabled thirteen Scouts to complete their Pioneering badge. Well done to those who took part. The weekend of the 13th & 14th July sees the scouts take part in the district swimming gala and raft race. Good luck


Group: Great Amwell scooped 2nd place in the annual Peter Geer Trophy which was presented at St Georges Day in April – this competition is awarded to the group who participate in the most events. This was an excellent result for the group, our highest position for many years. WELL DONE everyone who took part in the various competitions throughout the year.





Centenary Camp





Great Amwell will be attending the District Camp from 31st July until the 3rd August at Woodall Park. This camp is open to ALL members of the group and will be a fun packed event, the highlight being the Sunrise Ceremony at 7.45am on Wednesday 1st August at the Ware Priory. All past & present members of the world wide scout movement will renew their promise at 8am simultaneously around the world – that’s well in excess of 300 million people. If you would like to attend and be part of this historic event please contact Gail Stretch on 01920 465918 or email � HYPERLINK "mailto:gail@stretch.org.uk" ��gail@stretch.org.uk� Time is running out and final preparations need to be made so don’t leave it too late.











